May 2, 2012
Re: Robert Milazzo
Dear Madam/Sir:  

It is a great pleasure to write in behalf of Robert Milazzo, whom I have known for about two years. While at UCSB, Robert took three courses from me (Soc 152A, B, and C—a sequence of courses about the science of human sexuality), earning “A” and “A+” grades in all of them. You could hardly ask to find a more competent person than Robert: He is brilliant young man who loves reading, debating, critical thinking and a broad range of intellectual topics, having already developed very sophisticated skills in many areas.
I first came to know Robert when he did such an outstanding job in my large lecture class (Soc 152A) that I invited him to be in the honors course (Soc 152B) that I hold the next quarter for the very best students in the prior quarter. It was in the honors class that I first came to know Robert well and to respect his intelligence, integrity and deep concern for political issues. This small class is a discussion class and Robert made many intelligent and creative contributions. I got to see Robert thinking “on his feet,” and was very impressed with how quickly he formulates ideas and expresses them clearly. 

After that quarter, I asked Robert to be one of the web writers for Soc 152C, which is a small class that writes material and code for the UCSB-hosted website called SexInfo (www.SexInfoOnLine.com). Robert made countless creative contributions to the site, while bringing lots of good ideas to the brainstorming sessions that we have in class. Again he interests in politics were very clear, and he saw the political implications of many topics in the area of sexuality, women’s rights and public health. 
For years, Robert has been interested in political science and I am certain that he will continue to develop his talents and skills in grappling with related topics. Working with the Lois Capps team will bring him wonderful opportunities to develop intellectual skills that he loves, learning many of the concrete issues that face modern America. 
Robert is quite skillful in his use of the English language in both spoken and written form. He has a mature and gentle tone of voice that communicates volumes about his personality. He is a cheerful, outgoing person, leading people to like him and enjoy working with him. Robert loves working with other people and he is one of the most diligent and honest people you could hope to know. He is sensitive and thoughtful, a good listener who cares about understanding other people’s needs, thoughts and feelings. 

I hope it is abundantly clear that Robert is an exceptional person. He stands out among his peers as a very serious and honest individual who has used his years at the university and in various jobs extremely effectively. He loves challenges and wants to gain increasing numbers of skills as the years pass. He is a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. Robert earns my highest recommendation for your internship with the Lois Capps team. If I can be of any further help, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 
Sincerely,

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 

